CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES

May 16th, 2013

The Caswell County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, May 16th, 2013, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, Betty Sartin, Mel Battle, and Ross Gwynn.  David Byrd was absent.  Others present include:  Dr. Sammy Shields, Kelly Pointer, Sue Glidewell, Kim Meadows, Jessica Jones, Suzi DeNune, Cameron Graves, Lamont Dixon.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order and a moment of silence was observed.  
I. B. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the minutes of the May 6th, 2013 meeting as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. C. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the agenda with the addition of New Business, Item # 3 – Budget Amendment # 22 as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. D. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Dr. Barker congratulated the softball team on a great season noting they lost on Tuesday night by one run.
I. E.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

None at this time.

II.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
None at this time.

III.
NEW BUSINESS

1.
 Consent Agenda
Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the Consent Agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.  

a.
Requests for Transfer 
2013-14 School Years



Ganey, Seth



Oakwood
to
North (1st)

2.
Contracts
Educational Based Services (EBS)
Dr. Barker reviewed information regarding contract for Educational Based Services (EBS) for occupational therapist to work with special needs students.  Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Mel Battle to approve the contracts with Educational Based Services (EBS).  The motion carried unanimously.
Educational Based Services (EBS)
Services or Seminar Fee:


$33,480.00 (Rate $62/hr for 15 hr./wk)

Travel Expenses:



$1,520.00

Contract Total:



$35,000.00

Effective:




8/19/2013 to 6/10/2014

Safffelle, Inc.

Dr. Barker recommended a one year contract extension to Saffelle, Inc., provider of materials and supplies for the school system.  Dr. Barker stated Saffelle offered to extend for one-year with the same price.  Dr. Barker noted this may assist the new Superintendent, Dr. Franklin, during her first year.  Upon no further discussion, Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Mel Battle to approve the contract with Saffelle, Inc. for one year.  The motion carried unanimously.

3.
Budget Amendment # 22
Dr. Barker reviewed Budget Amendment # 22.  Dr. Barker stated the Dixie Chopper mower had issues this week and the costs to repair would be over $5,000.  Dr Barker recommended moving the money to purchase a new mower.  Once the new mower is purchased, approximately $4,000 would be left in the balance.

Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn to approve Budget Amendment # 22.  The motion carried unanimously.
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BUDGET AMENDMENT  # 22

#

Description

Increase

Decrease

1

4

6580

001

541

000

000

00

MAINTENANCE EQUIPMEMT

11,500.00

`

11,500.00

0.00

Justification(s):

1

Appropriate surplus auction proceeds for purchase of commercial lawnmower.

                               Funding Source:               Capital Outlay

Capital

Total appropriation in current budget:

$1,443,641

Amount of increase/decrease of amendment:

$11,500

Total appropriation in amended budget:

$1,455,141



At a meeting on the 16

th

 day of May 2013, the 

Caswell County Board of Education made the following resolution:

Be it resolved that the following amendments be made to the 

Budget Resolution for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2013.

Account Code

Funding Source:


IV.
REPORTS

None at this time.

V.
CLOSED SESSION

Gladys Garland made a motion to go into closed session for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1).  Sylvia Johnson seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VI. 
OPEN SESSION

Ross Gwynn made a motion to return to open session.  Betty Sartin seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

VII.
PERSONNEL LISTING
Dr. Barker recommended approval of personnel listing as presented.  Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn to approve the personnel listing.  The motion carried unanimously.

	Employment
	

	Bartlett Yancey High School
	Timmy Paschal – Custodian, Effective 5/20/13
Replaces Michael Waters

	
	

	N.L. Dillard Middle School
	Laura Billingsley – Effective 2013-14 school year, 6th Grade Math Teacher – Replaces Darlene Lea

	
	Aleshia Penn – Effective 2013-14 school year, 6th Grade Language Arts Teacher – Replaces Steve Davis

	
	Malissa Braxton – Effective 2013-14 school year, 7th Grade Language Arts Teacher – Replaces Norma Allen

	
	

	Retirement
	

	South Elementary
	Michael R. Reagan – Effective 7/1/13 – Principal

	
	

	Oakwood Elementary
	Joann Williamson – Effective 7/1/13 – Teacher Asst.

	
	Sharon Walker – Effective 7/1/13 – K-2 EC Teacher

	
	

	Stoney Creek Elementary
	Brenda Griffin – Effective 7/1/13 – 1st Grade Teacher

	
	

	Resignations
	

	N.L. Dillard Middle School
	Garry Willie – Effective 6/14/13 – 6th Grade Soc. Studies

	
	

	Transfers
	

	Oakwood Elementary
	Todd Helms – Effective 2013-14 school year transfer to North Elementary = K Teacher (Replaces Warneda Long)


VIII.
COMMUNICATIONS

· Academic Awards = May 28th @ 5:45 (Page Gym)
· June 3rd = Morning meeting with work session to follow

· June 20th = 2nd meeting in June (Thursday night)

· Dr. Barker requested Early Release for June 7th for students as this is not written in on the school calendar.
Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to approve June 7th be an early release day for students.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mel Battle suggested this be built into the school calendar each year.  Dr. Barker will inform the calendar committee of this suggestion.

· Dr. Barker informed board members that were in attendance at the Staff Appreciation Dinner that the reason it was so warm in the building was due to the fact that they are having air-conditioning problems.  Jerry Hatchett informed Dr. Barker that there are four (4) units and three (3) of them have been hit by lightning.  These are in the process of being repaired and should be working soon.

· Dr. Barker discussed with principals the possibility of the Before School Program closing and the principals discussed with the parents that use this program.  The parents were in agreement to pay an additional $1.00 per hour more if this program could continue to stay open.  Dr. Barker suggested the Board discuss this at their next work session.

· Dr. Barker reviewed issues with the track at the high school noting the pavement continues to crack and separate.  Contractors have looked at the problem and felt like the rock dust was not compacted enough when the pavement was poured or there may be problems with the actual asphalt.  Dr. Barker stated that to correct the problem about an inch and a half of the asphalt needs to be removed prior to repaving.  This will add an additional $3,000 to the approved contract.  Dr. Barker also noted that the company that does the lining of the track came in way under budget and plans to have this contract for approval at the next meeting.
· Dr. Barker stated that Dr. Franklin will be here on May 29th at 9:00 a.m. to begin the interview process for the Principal position at North Elementary.

· Dr. Barker discussed information regarding the “plan” that the County Commissioners have requested from the Board of Education and reviewed his thoughts on how to respond.  All board members were in agreement with Dr. Barker’s proposal.  It was also suggested that the Commissioners be made aware the Board of Education is aware that we are the third from the bottom in local funding with surrounding counties.

XI.
BOARD MEMBER OBSERVATIONS

· Mel Battle questioned when the paperless meetings would be discussed further.  It was stated this subject is on the agenda for the next work session.

· Dr. Barker suggested board members visit the old gym and look at the floor noting it was very nice.

· Betty Sartin stated that the Staff Appreciation Dinner was very nice.  Chairman Dailey stated she felt that the interview system needs to be put back in place for the Teacher Assistant of the Year now that there is a monetary award.

· Chairman Dailey suggested that individuals who have the Civic Center reserved be notified of the air-conditioning situation.  Dr. Barker stated that Jerry Hatchett has or is in the process of contacting those individuals.

XII.  ADJOURNMENT

Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 p.m., Betty Sartin seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on Monday, June 3rd, at 9:00 a.m. in the Whitley Administration Building. 

_______________________________                               _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                                                      Douglas N. Barker

                 Chairman                                                                                             Superintendent
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